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Summary from Cookhill Parish Council Annual General 
Meeting held Tuesday 11th June 2019 

 

PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES:  

Cookhill Allotment Update – The Cookhill Allotment 

Association have reported that the site is looking 
good with tenants planting up their crops for the year. 
The equipment purchased, with funding from the 
Parish Council, is being well used. There are no 
vacant allotments, with all 34 plots occupied. 
 

Cookhill Village Hall Renovations – The kitchen & 

bar renovations are now complete at the Village Hall. 
The Parish Council thanked the committee, on behalf 
of the community, for their hard work and 
determination in overseeing this huge project. 
Race Night at Cookhill Village Hall – 20/07/19 

The Village Hall will be hosting one of their popular 
Race Nights at the Hall in July. Please contact the 
Village Hall Committee to purchase your tickets. 
Potholes – County Councillor Hopkins advised that 

work was underway to maintain some of the 
potholes, verge and drainage issues that have been 
reported around the Parish, including the overflowing 
drains on Edgioake Lane. 
Please report any highways issues via the Worcester 
County Council Hub at Worcestershire.gov.uk or to 
the clerk at info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 
Dog Poo! – The Lengthsman has reported an 

increase in the amount of dog poo not being picked 
up around the Cookhill footpaths. Trying to strim the 
paths with hidden poo in the long grass has proved 
to be a disgusting, and totally avoidable, problem. If dog walkers don’t pick up after 
their dogs then paths will end up becoming impassable as they will no longer be cut! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

Bring along your laptop or tablet to Cookhill Village Hall  
on Wednesday mornings for the informal Internet Café drop-in sessions.  

 

Practice some of your computer skills in a social setting. 

Get online or use a specific website with some-one there to help if you need it. 
 

This  is  a  f ree serv ice p rov ided for  res idents  by Cookhi l l  Par ish Counci l .  
 

 

Cookhill Parish Councillors 

 
 

Cllr Bob Pinfield (Chairman)  

07971 177373 
bob@roconfoam.co.uk 
 

 

Cllr Anne Sumner (Vice-Chair)  

07891 732888 
 

Cllr Terence Bennett  

07765 447997 
 

Cllr Mavis Churchill  

01527 893673 
 

Cllr Vinu Gupta  

07578 793009 
 

Cllr Paul Davis 

07889 768660 
 

Cllr Christine Hamilton 

07714 178631 

 
Mr. Tony Mitchell 

Parish Paths Warden –  
01527 759812 

 
County Councillor   

Cllr A. Hopkins 01386 792342 
 

District Councillors 

Cllr Audrey Steel 01386 792266 
 

Cllr D. Wilkinson 07979 802848 
 
MP Rachel Maclean  
01527 591334 
rachel.maclean.mp@parliament.uk 

 
Clerk – Kate Brazier  

Contact: 07584 687283 
info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 
 

 

Cookhill  Computer Club & Internet Café  
Wednesdays 10.00am until 12 noon during term time. 

The internet café is hosted by the Parish Clerk & is not a formal training session. 

Tel: 07584 687283 or email info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 

 



Planning: the Parish Council has asked Wychavon District Council (WDC) to send notification to us of 
all planning applications that fall within the parish boundary, these are then discussed at a parish council 
meeting and the ensuing comments are submitted to WDC.  All these applications and comments can 
be seen online via www.wychavon.gov.uk 
 

The following applications had been received by the Parish Council since the 
last meeting: 
 

Reports from Wychavon Planning: 
W/19/01101/HP The Woodlands, Saltway, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 NH 

Proposal: Remove existing UPVC conservatory and replace with oak framed garden 

room. Consultation ended 5th June, the PC recommended APPROVAL. 

W/18/02206/FUL Coppice View & Ridgeway Nurseries, Evesham Road, Cookhill 

Proposal: Replacement of bungalow, shop & associated storage / garden nursery 

buildings with 9 market dwellings. APPLICATION WITHDRAWN BY APPLICANT  

W/19/01092/HP Windgather, 27 Wood Lane, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 6NN 

Proposal: Proposed loft conversion including dormer windows, rooflights & window 

changes to front and rear. The PC recommended APPROVAL. 
 

Reports from Wychavon Planning: 

W/19/00387/RM 23A The Ridgeway, New End, Astwood Bank 

Proposal: Reserved matters application for access, appearance, landscaping, layout 

and scale for the erection of a two storey detached dwelling approved under 

W/16/00650/OU Decision: APPROVED 9th May 2019 

W/19/00661/FUL Fairview, 57 The Ridgeway, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 6LY 

Proposal: Erection of agricultural storage building (retrospective). 

Decision: REFUSED 16th May 2019 

W/19/00658/FUL Fairview, 57 The Ridgeway, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 6LY 

Proposal: Erection of detached garage with first floor ancillary accommodation. 

Retrospective. Decision: APPROVED 20th May 2019 

 

Next PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  
will be held on TUESDAY 9th July 2019 at 7.30PM  

COOKHILL VILLAGE HALL, COMMITTEE ROOM. 
Read the Agendas, Minutes & Parish News at www.cookhillparishcouncil.com    

 
 

Please be a responsible dog owner!  
C L E A N  U P  A F T E R  Y O U R  D O G  

  

 

 

 

 

Footpaths wi l l  end up not  be ing s t r immed i f  the  problem of  uncol lec ted  
dog poo cont inues as the  Par ish Counci l  w i l l  not  be able to  f ind 
contractors  wi l l ing  to  s t r im th rough poo!  Help us keep Cookhi l l  poo - f ree!  

 

Remember your fellow walkers when out and about with your dog. 
There are a number of dog waste bins and dog waste bag 
dispensers around the Parish for your use.  

 

 


